
Annual report to the APCM    in respect of the Sidespersons duties 2024/2025 
 
We have had quite a steady year this time, I am pleased to say, after having new sides people in 
May 2024.  In June we had a training session run by Richard and this was very helpful and a 
‘refresher’ for regular helpers. 
 
I would like to thank everyone for their flexibility and help during the year, especially our youngest 
team member, Elliot Hammond. 
 
Also to say, how sad we are to no longer have Rob Dobson, another always very enthusiastic and 
helpful person. 
 
Please can you vote for the following active volunteers for a further year and also for the possibility 
of adding to the team during the year: 
 
8.30 service  
Anne Brabbs 
Ann Robinson 
Stephen Kirkman 
David Tooley 
 
10.00 Family communion 
Anne Russel Smith, Elaine and Pete Lambert 
Anne Fry, Colin Paterson, Alec and Kay Cartwright 
Louise Robinson, Eliot Hammond   
Joan Thackray, Max Burgess, Faith Lewis 
Vaunda Powell   
Helen Dobson   
 
6.30pm once a month 
Vaunda Powell, Helena Biddle 
 
Thursdays 10.00  
Anne Russel Smith 
Sarah Henshaw 
Beryl Johnson 
 
Thank you all for the huge job that you do to ensure people are seated and enjoy the service.  
Confirming that all readers and intercessors are in attendance and all is well. 
 
Please, anyone interested in joining this team, come along and give it a try. 
 
Thank you. 
 
 Louise Robinson 
  


